
Save the Date 

 

December 
20 Last day -  
 1.15pm finish 
 

January 
29 Staff return 
30 Students start 
31 Foundation students 
 Wednesday home  
 day 

18th December 2023 

Hello Appin Park Families 
 

As this is our last newsletter for the year, I would like to take the time to thank more of the people 
that help make Appin Park Primary School the amazing school that it is.  
 

Firstly, to our wonderfully patient team of Education Support Staff. Thank you for arriving every 
day ready to support classroom teachers and students in their learning, social and emotional    
programs. ES work can be incredibly challenging, but also greatly rewarding, your enthusiasm and 
commitment to our students does not go unnoticed.  
 

To Nicole our Business Manager, I thank you for supporting us all with the day to day running of 
our school. Whether that be the financial or administrative side of things. It is a busy place and 
there is always something happening requiring another pair of hands.  
 

To our compassionate and enthusiastic classroom and specialist teaching staff, thank you all for 
another busy and rewarding year. I feel most fortunate to work with such a professional team, one 
that goes above and beyond to support and develop relationships with all our students and their 
families.  
 

Finally, to all our families and carers, I thank you for choosing Appin Park Primary School for your 
children. We are very proud of our school and are privileged to be part of such a special time in 
your children’s lives. Thank you for your contributions and supporting us in working together to 
achieve the best outcomes we can for your child.  
 

I hope that everyone has a wonderful Christmas, spending time with family and friends and a safe 
and happy new year. We look forward to seeing everyone at the beginning of the school year in 
2024.  

Take care,  
 Fiona Carson - Principal 

Today saw our Family Night (morning) Presentation – 
slightly different from our usual event, but fun all the 
same. Thank you to those who were able to come along 
and watch. We hope to have the videos of each             
performance available soon. Special thanks to Jo and   
Adam Williams for helping cook the sausages for our   
sausage sizzle lunch, much appreciated by all our          
students.  
 

 Grade 6 Award Winners for 2023 
 Academic - Jimi Pell and Charles wright 
 Community – Chevy Hall and Sam Savage 
 Sports Award – Jimi Pell 
 Art Award – Grace Goldsmith 
 Ian Ward Memorial Scholarship – Ellie White 
 

Congratulations to all our award winners, for their well-deserved recognition. We extend our best wishes to all our grade 6     
students as they move in their secondary education.  

Breakfast Club  
Thank you to all the kind people that have donated 
bread and toppings to our school breakfast club. On 
average we go through 3 loaves a day and your help 
goes a long way. A big thank you to   Lisa, Comfort and 
Jamie for putting your time and effort in and making 
sure us students go to class with a full belly ready to 
learn. I also would like to say a big thank you to Mrs 
Martin for always   making sure that breakfast club is 
running  smoothly.  
 

Emma James & Ava Norris 



Have a safe & happy Christmas and New Year  
from the staff and students at Appin Park ! 


